Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

July 18, 2016
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Lewis Russell
Doug Hall




Brian Lennon
Kristi Burnett
Members Absent:  None 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, and Gary Billingsley.  
At approximately 6:08 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum: None

Board minutes:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2016 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to approve the minutes of the June 27, 2016 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary construction update:

Mr. Johnson advised the piers were in and they were getting closer to being able to pour the foundation.  No date given yet.

Mr. Billingsley advised the board that the students had voted on a mural for the cafeteria wall that PTO was going to pay for.  When the secondary students learned it was for the cafeteria, they asked why they could not have a mural in the high school they voted for too.  Mr. Billingsley showed the Board the image the kids had voted for.  The district would pay for the paint and PTO would pay for the labor.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Doug Hall to have the mural placed on the high school wall in place of the current hornet.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Billingsley asked the Board if they would accept a history through film class for local credit.  He presented a list of the films that would be shown and the class would be taught by Mr. Davis for now.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the class for local credit.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson read the letter of resignation from Daniel Porter.  He was leaving for a better paying job.

Athletic Director report:
Mr. Billingsley reported that they would have to work hard to get the gym floor done before Mr. Porter left.

Board Concerns:

Lewis Russell wanted to know why the public got to speak when there was no open forum on the agenda.  Mr. Mabe explained he felt he should let them speak as the Board is their representatives.

Brandon Darrow asked about the status on the local leave policy.  Mr. Johnson advised it was at the attorneys being blended with existing local leave policy.

Mr. Darrow also wanted to see any broken windows in the busses repaired before school.  Also wanted to know if employees had been notified of any pay increase.

Bret Garrett asked why the Board couldn’t go into executive session last meeting.  Mr. Mabe explained it the reason did not fit the criteria to call executive session without prior posting per the open meetings act.
At 7:25 p.m. a motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
